March, 2012 Grounds Meeting

Members Present:

Becky Spedden: chariman Elizabeth Woods: board liaison

Larry Alverez
Diane Nicolas
Dorothy Darden

Items Discussed:

- 1. Reviewing Houston Lawn's contract for modifications before signing. All members were given a copy of the contract to review for the next meeting.
- 2. Broadleaf weeds, in the front yards of homeowners, will be treated with the weed killer Trimec by April 10, 2012. Suggestions by homeowners were discussed so that problems encountered during this process will not be repeated.
- 3. Dead trees in the nature reserve, that may be a danger to a homeowner's property, will be reviewed in the May meeting and cut before the hurricane season.
- 4. Houston Lawn will be told to treat for ants in the areas around the club house that are to be used for the Easter Egg Hunt.
- 5. The final order of mulch will be applied to homeowners' front yards by March 30, 2012.
- 6. 2011 water bills were reviewed and the committee recommended that a reservoir type rain sensor be installed at the Veterans Memorial Park. Cost: \$75.00
- 7. Chinese Fringe will be planted in the Bell Tower area by March 30, 2012. This will alleviate planting flowers each season.
- 8. Pins were given out to the members of the ground committee for their service to the community.